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TI-474

TO:  ALL TITLE I LENDING INSTITUTIONS

SUBJECT:  Temporary Suspension of Authority to Insure Under Title I of the 



National Housing Act


The purpose of this Title I Letter is to inform Title I Lenders that the Department of Housing and Urban Development will temporarily cease all insurance activities for any new loans that are to be insured under Title I of the National Housing Act.


HUD will not issue case numbers nor register Title I loans that are reported on loan manifest forms that are received on or after September 16, 2003.  This action will remain in effect until the enactment of supplemental commitment authority for FY 2003 or new commitment authority for FY 2004.  Lenders should continue to submit loan manifest forms in a timely fashion in order to protect the ability to register the loans for insurance in the future.


While HUD regrets this suspension of endorsement activity and any disruption to lender processing, it is made necessary by budgetary constraints.  
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Vance T. Morris, Director, Office of Single Family Program Development, at 202-708-2121.







Sincerely,







John C. Weicher







Assistant Secretary for Housing-







    Federal Housing Commissioner
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